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            Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. 
Senior Counsel 
 603-724-2135 

Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com 

 
June 10, 2021 

 
Via Electronic Mail Only 

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429 
 

Re: DG 21-050 Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

Keene Division 
 Summer 2021 Cost of Gas  

 
Dear Ms. Howland: 

In compliance with Order No. 26,475 (Apr. 30, 2021), enclosed is a confidential version 
and a redacted version of the  amended CNG Master Agreement signed by Liberty 
and XNG on June 2, 2021, to be effective July 1, 2021 (“Amended Agreement”).  In 
accordance with the Order, Liberty asserts that the Amended Agreement is 

consistent with applicable rules and laws.  Staff has confirmed that the Amended 
Agreement resolves Staff’s stated concerns that the January version of the Master 
Agreement was inconsistent with Liberty’s CNG facility operating procedures and 
emergency management procedures and is not inconsistent with NHPUC 506.01.     

Also enclosed is an affidavit of a Liberty employee confirming the physical location 
of certain aspects of the CNG facility that are defined in the Amended Agreement. 



Debra A. Howland 

June 10, 2021  
 

 

The Order stated that “the Commission may hold an additional hearing, if 
necessary,” on the CNG Master Agreement, to be effective July 1, 2020. Note that the 
Liberty, Staff and the OCA do not request such a hearing. 

Last, although referenced in my prior letter, the parties do not intend to file a 
settlement agreement. 

Pursuant to the Commission’s March 17, 2020, secretarial letter, only electronic 
versions of this letter and the attached exhibits will be filed. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

Attachments 
cc:  Service List 


